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REGULAR MEETING   May 25, 1981 

 

 

The regular meeting of the City Commission of Smiths Grove was held May 25, 1981, at 

7:00 P.M. in City Hall. Mr. Wolff moved, Mr. Walker seconded the minutes be approved as 

printed.  Motion carried. Mr. Wolff moved, Mr. Crousore seconded the Treasurer's Report be 

approved as printed. Motion carried. (attached)  

 

Budget 

Mr. Walker stated that some stipulation should be made for the Community Center. 

Mayor Wolff explained that the only place there was any cushion in the budget was in the streets. 

A general discussion of roof estimates and remodeling costs ensued. It was also suggested Mr. 

Walker might contact Bob Dickens of the Mammoth Cave Job Corp Center. Mr. Walker moved, 

Mr. Pearson seconded, the budget be amended and $3,000.00 of Revenue Sharing be moved 

from the Street Department and put in a separate department called Community Center. Vote: 

Walker-yes, Pearson-yes, Crousore-yes, Wolff-no. Motion carried. The amended budget was 

then presented for First Reading.  

 

Community Development  

Mr.-Wolff moved, Mr. Pearson seconded the Community Development Financial 

Statement be approved. Motion carried. (attached)  

Someone was present asking about Rehabbing Millie Boards home. She would not give 

her name. This will be looked into.  

Mr. Lawrence Clayton wanted to know about the lot on Hedge Street. The Commission 

had already taken action on that but the deed has not been drawn up.  

 

Bids on Street work  

Mayor Wolff explained he had been obtaining samples of other bids that cities have let. 

He further explained that when hiring outside labor the city must fill out federal and state wage 

rates. The bids can be advertised as soon as all those forms come back.  

 

Cable T.V.  

Mayor Wolff explained that the same procedure the City of Bowling Green went through 

would apply for Smiths Grove. An Ordinance establishing a cable T.V. franchise has been drawn 

and must have a first and second reading. It is modeled after the Bowling Green-Warren Co. 

Ordinance. A Hearing is scheduled for June 9, 1981. Storer is interested in the franchise. Mr. 

Wolf has been working with Mr. Wayne Priest on the Ordinance. A $250.00 filing fee by every 

company who wants to file is required. The successful bidder will reimburse the City for any 

publishing or legal fees above filing fees. The City will have one free hook-up without charge. 

The special meeting is called for June 9, 1981, at 7:00 P.M. in City Hall for the first reading of 

the Ordinance. Storer is operational now, offering 35 channels. The city is bidding 20.  

 

Building Permit  



A building permit application for Shirley Martin was presented. It is a one family 

residence to be located on Wayne Street. Mr. Wolff moved, Mr. Walker seconded its acceptance. 

Motion carried.  

 

Miscellaneous 

Mr. Wolff announced the Crime Prevention Seminar, to be held Tuesday, May 26, at 7:00 

P.M. at the Lions Club Bldg. Mr. Bernie Cox from the B.G. Police force will present the 

program.  

The Fire Dept. and Street signs are in.  

Mr. Walker moved, Mr. Pearson seconded the meeting be adjourned.  

 

 

     Approved: Clarence N. Wolff 

     Chairman, Board of Trustees 

Attest: Sue M. Edwards 

 City Clerk 


